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April 1, 2019 

 
 
Dear Classmates and Friends, 

 
April 10 will be a special day for the College.  Stay tuned! 

 
The 9th of February will be remembered as a very special day, too. On that 
afternoon in Chadwick gym, Sophomore basketball star Jack Davidson, set the ALL-

NCAA (all divisions) record by making his 95th consecutive free throw. At the start 
of the game, he had made 92, shot numbers 93 and 94. The gym was deadly quiet 

when he stepped to the line for #95. When the ball went through the hoop, a great 
shout rang out and a prolonged standing ovation ensued. He missed number 96!  
 

The basketball team had an excellent year--21-6. Going into the second half of the 
season, the guys had lost only one game, but they ran into some problematic 

teams, Wittenberg, Wooster and DePauw, whom they had beaten rather easily 
before. Next season ought to be a dandy with all starters back. 
 

"Why isn't Bernard Warning listed with our class?", Wyatt persistently had asked 
me. Who? I had no idea who he was and why he wasn't counted among us. Well, 

the researchers at the College found him. I vaguely remember a basketball player 
who broke both wrists running wind spirits in the gym. That was Warning.  He was 
with us both semesters our Freshman year. He died in 1967 from injuries suffered 

in an automobile accident. 
 

Big Bash weekend is May 31--June 2. Perhaps you will join us at the banquet on the 
31st? 
 

 
Yours in Old Wabash, 

 
Gordon 
317-768-3181 
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